
CHURCH STAFF 
Phil Peacock, Pastor 

Jeff Poythress, Hebron Site Pastor 
Karen Tucker, Minister of Children & Families 

Tyson Banks, Minister of Youth 

Jamie Cosley, Contemporary Worship Minister 

Carl Monfalcone, Traditional Worship Minister 

Carol Golden, Ministry Coordinator 
Geneva Bohannon, Office Manager 

Ellis Dunton, Accompanist 
Buddy Crawford, Custodian 

Office Hours 
Our church office hours are  

Monday-Thursday, 8:30-12:30. 

 

Wednesday Night Dinners 
5:15-5:45 pm 

 

If you are not on the perma-
nent list, please make a reser-
vation by noon Monday. 
 

The menu this week is burg-
ers, corn & Watergate salad. 

March Mo Hope Meal Is Coming! 
Saturday, March 5th 

 

Thank you for the good response on 
the volunteer sign-up sheet in the 
Commons.  You may still take a 
sticky note of items to be donated.  
Our greatest need is for volunteers 
who can go downtown to help serve.   

Wednesday Night Classes at 6pm 
 

 This week, Laurie Ursiny and 
Susan Smith will begin leading 
the new women’s study “Chat” 
in Room 207. 

 Howard Rhodes is leading a se-
ries called “Walking with God” 
in Room 101. 

 Pastor Phil is leading a study on 
the book of James in Room 105.  
The same study will be offered 
on Zoom at 7:15.  Contact Pastor 
Phil if you want the Zoom link. 

Celebration of Births! 
 

Congratulations to Becca & 
Brandon Mayhew on the birth 

of their daughter, Barbara 
Rose, on February 19th!  Kim 

& Bob Parramore are the 
proud grandparents. 

 

Congratulations to Emily & 
Zach Vogt on the birth of 

their son, Luca Robert James, 
on February 21st!  Giulia is 

the proud big sister. 
 

Congratulations to Katy & 
Russ Campbell on the birth of 

their daughter, Parker 
Delaney, on February 22nd!  

Rowan is the proud big broth-
er, with Tia & Joey Campbell 

the grandparents. 

Free 40-Day Devotional Guide 
For many Christian groups, the Lenten season is a time of prepa-

ration for Easter.  The daily reflections of the “Torn” Devotional 

Prayer Journal can be a helpful way to focus your heart on the 

sacrifice and victory of our Lord Jesus Christ.  Families or individ-

uals can pick up a copy from the back of the worship center.  The 

readings are designed to begin this Wednesday. 



Sunday Morning Worship 
February 27, 2022 

10:00 am in the Worship Center 
 

 

Prelude Ellis Dunton 
 

Welcome & Prayer                 Psalm 63:1-8 Tyson Banks 
 

Praise Songs                     “House of the Lord”  Praise Team 

“This Joy I Have” 
 

Children’s Message Karen Tucker 
 

Forty Days of Preparation Pastor Phil 
 

Special Music                          “My Jesus” Rachel Barret 
 

Message                      A Survival Kit for Christians Phil Peacock 

 

Hymn #441       “Since Jesus Came into My Heart” Carl Monfalcone 

 

Benediction    

February MCEF Collection:  
Canned Meats 

 

Bulletins and an offering receptacle are available under the carport for 
those remaining in their cars for worship.  The service is broadcast on 
FM 101.1 and Facebook Live, then later posted to the church website, 
www.BroadusChurch.org. 
 

Please use discretion and have respect for others regarding masks and 
social distancing.  Masks are always welcome! 

Childcare for infants - 5 year olds is  provided from 9:50-11:00 am in 
rooms 108-111.  Worship bulletins with activities for older children are 
available at the back of the worship center.  It’s great to see children 
worshipping with their families! 

SERMON NOTES 
 

“A Survival Kit for Christians” 
1 Peter 1:3-9 

 
 

Life for Christians in the first century was difficult.  On top of regular trials and 
hardships, they were often persecuted for their faith and allegiance to Jesus.  
But the Apostle Peter shared how God had equipped them for victorious liv-
ing.  Those gifts are still available to us today! 
 
 

 God has given us a New Birth. (v.3) 
 
 

 God has given us a Living Hope. (v.3) 
 
 

 God has given us an Eternal Inheritance. (v.4) 
 
 

 God has given us an Inexpressible Joy! (v..8) 

Our heartfelt thanks goes to Carl Monfalcone for stepping into the gap  to 
serve as our Minister of Traditional Worship for these last 2 1/2 years!  
Carl is now “retiring” from this staff position to rejoin the active lay-
leadership of the church.  We are thankful for those who have answered 
the call in the past, and for those who are stepping up for the future! 

Men’s Book Club 

Tuesday, March 1 
6:30 in Trailer #1 

Youth Retreat  
This Friday-Sunday 

 

We have a group of about thirty 
excited youth and sponsors who 
will be spending next weekend at 
Watermarks Camp.  The theme is 
“Make It Matter!”  They will 
gather to leave at 4:30 on Friday, 
and plan to get home about 12:30 
on Sunday.  Be praying for their 
safety, and that this will be a 
fun time of spiritual renewal. 

Hymnbooks & Bibles 
 

You may have noticed that the 
Worship Center chair pockets 
have been restocked!  Feel 
free to use the hymnbooks for 
any of our more traditional 
songs.  Hymn numbers will be 
printed in the bulletin when 
appropriate.  The Bibles are 
also for your use, and if you 
do not have one of your own, 
you are welcome to take one 
home.  We can get more! 


